
GLENCORRIB & SHRULE PARISH NEWSLETTER – SUNDAY 6th NOVEMBER 2022 
 

Fr. Vivian Loughrey PP,  
Parochial House, Ramolin, Shrule, Co. Mayo H91 V2FK  
 093 31262 or email parishofshrule3@gmail.com  

 Parish Website: www.shruleglencorrib.com  
Newsletter email: newsletter@shruleglencorrib.com  

Newsletter (Vol. 27 – 15) # 1,419  

Newsletter on Web: www.shruleglencorrib.com & www.mayo.ie 

All Masses are on 101.4 FM and Facebook/Shrule Parish or on 

www.churchtv.ie Shrule Church is on https://www.churchtv.ie/shrule/ and 
Glencorrib Church is on https://www.churchtv.ie/glencorrib/ 

SHRULE PARISH OFFICE OPENING HOURS: 
Shrule - Parochial House Tuesdays 10.30am to 12-noon  
Glencorrib - Curates House (Sunny Days) Wednesdays 10.30am to 12-noon 

 

 

 
 

To which of them will 
she be wife to since she 
had been married to all 

seven husbands?  
 

32nd SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME (YEAR C) MASS DATES, TIMES & INTENTIONS 

 

ST. JOSEPH’S CHURCH, SHRULE - Dedicated 1832 

Sat 5th Nov 8.00 pm Novena of Masses for faithful departed continues Day 4 of 9 

Sun 6th Nov 11.00 am Novena of Masses for faithful departed continues Day 5 of 9 

  3.00 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament for the Holy Souls – 3 to 4pm 

Mon 7th Nov 9.30 am Novena of Masses for faithful departed continues Day 6 of 9 

Tue 8th Nov 9.30 am Novena of Masses for faithful departed continues Day 7 of 9 

Wed 9th Nov 9.30 am Novena of Masses for faithful departed continues Day 8 of 9 

Thu 10th Nov 9.30 am Novena of Masses for faithful departed ends Day 9 of 9 

Fri 11th Nov  7.00 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – 7pm to 7.55pm  

  8.00 pm Mary Josephine Keating, Carramore 39th Anniv 

Sat 12th Nov 8.00 pm Michael Joe Frehan, Shrule 27th Anniv 

Sun 13th Nov 11.00 am Jackie Heneghan, Joyce Park 3rd Anniv 

  3.00 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament for the Holy Souls – 3 to 4pm 
 

CHURCH OF THE IMMACULATE CONCEPTION, GLENCORRIB - Dedicated 1876 

Sat 5th Nov 6.30 pm Novena of Masses for faithful departed continues Day 4 of 9 

Sun 6th Nov 9.30 am Novena of Masses for faithful departed continues Day 5 of 9 

  3.00 pm Sunday Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – 3pm to 4pm 

Mon 7th Nov 10.10 am Novena of Masses for faithful departed continues Day 6 of 9 

Tue 8th Nov 10.10 am Novena of Masses for faithful departed continues Day 7 of 9 

Wed 9th Nov 10.10 am Novena of Masses for faithful departed continues Day 8 of 9 

Thu 10th Nov 10.10 am Novena of Masses for faithful departed ends Day 9 of 9 

Fri 11th Nov 6.00 pm Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – 6pm to 6.55pm 

  7.00 pm Mary Delia Mullin, Glencorrib RIP 27/09/2022 

Sat 12th Nov 6.30 pm Sonny & Babe Murphy and their sons Martin, Pat & 
Michael and their daughter Frances (Mohan), 

Glencorrib & Galway 

21st, 40th, 46th, 
17th, 12th & 2nd 

Anniv  

Sun 13th Nov 9.30 am Dermot Flynn, Ballynalty 31st Anniv 

  3.00 pm Sunday Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament – 3pm to 4pm 
 

CHURCH ROTAS FOR NOVEMBER 2022 SHRULE GLENCORRIB 

LAY READERS – Vigil Mass Sean Frehan Susan Mohan 

LAY READERS – Morning Mass John Heneghan Mary McNally 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS – Vigil Mass Colette Hughes Mairead Geraghty 

EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS – Morning Carmel Heneghan Geraldine Donohue 

USHERS TBC Woodpark / Mochara 

ALTAR SOCIETY TBC Woodpark / Mochara 
 

JOHN MORAN REMEMBERED: The family of the late John Moran, 
Glencorrib wish to thank all those who attended the plaque unveiling at 
Glencorrib Community Centre on Tuesday evening last. Thanks to Ger 

McGaugh who stood in a MC and Fr. Vivian who blessed the plaque and 
defibrillator. Thanks also to all those who organised the tea and 
refreshments afterwards.  It was a lovely evening to honour a local quiet unassuming man who gave of 

his time to help others.  Rest in peace John.  Photos on Glencorrib Kilroe Facebook page.  
 

SUNDAY ADORATION: There will be Adoration of the Blessed 
Sacrament for the Holy Souls on the four Sunday’s of November 

from 3pm to 4pm in Shrule Church. Everyone welcome. 

KINDNESS: Loaning someone your 
strength instead of reminding them of 

their weakness… 
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WE WILL ALWAYS REMEMBER THEM: 

Every single person alive on this earth at some point in his or her life will experience deep and profound 
grief and that is because we all know deep and profound love.  To lose that which we love so deeply 

brings a pain beyond comprehension and beyond words.  This month we pray not alone for the 
deceased but those who loved them, cared for them and cherish them in their hearts. 
AS PART OF OUR NOVENA FOR THE FAITHFUL DEPARTED, PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR 

PRAYERS THOSE WHO PASSED AWAY DURING THE YEAR 

Mary Conway (nee Hennelly) Killiney / Toorard (Nov 2021)  
Paddy Varley, Mochara (Nov 2021) 

Una Martyn, (Nee McDonnell) Shrule (Nov 2021) 
Victor Cathal Cawley, Gurteen (Nov 2021) 
Josie McDonnell, Dalgan (Nov 2021) 

Joe Concannon, Deerpark & Gortbrack (Dec 2021) 
Maisie Kelleghan (Nee O’Neill), Carramore (Dec 2021) 
Justin Hennelly, Dublin & Toorard (Dec 2021) 

Angela Acton (née Davitt), Ballycushion (Dec 2021) 
John Joe Walsh, Kinlough (Jan 2022) 
Hilda McHugh (Nee Heneghan), Galway/ Shrule (Jan 2022) 

Mary Sheridan, (Nee Heneghan) Galway/Shrule (Jan 2022) 
Thomas J. Egan, Ohio, USA & Shrule (Jan 2022) 
Joan Staunton, Shrule (Jan 2022) 

Maureen Lydon (Nee O’Connor) Slieverue/Boula (Feb 2022 
John Donnellan, Dalgan Road (Mar 2022) 

Fr Greg Raftery, Hanover, Germany & Shrule (Mar 2022) 

ON PASSING A GRAVEYARD 
May perpetual light shine upon 

The faces of all who rest here. 
May the lives they lived 
Unfold further in spirit. 

May all their past travails 
Find ease in the kindness of clay. 

May the remembering earth 

Mind every memory they brought. 
May the rains from the heavens 

Fall gently upon them. 

May the wildflowers and grasses 
Whisper their wishes into light. 
May we reverence the village of 

presence In the stillness 
of this silent field. 

John O’Donohue 

Kathleen Concannon (Nee Reilly) Headford / Woodpark (Mar 2022) 

Beatrice Acton (nee Egan), Ballycushion (Mar 2022), 
Bridget Greaney Lee, Glassvalley (Apr 2022) 
Meredith Lulling, Dalgan Demesne (Apr 2022) 

Michael Joseph Mulroe (Joe) Cheshire, UK /Shrule (May 2022) 
Gabriel Molloy, Slieverue & Ballynalty (May 2022) 
Sarah Cahill (Née Ryan) Liverpool & Dalgan Rd. (May 2022) 

Sean McGuinness, Tobernadarry (Jun 2022) 
Eamonn Reynolds, St. Ledger Court (Jun 2022) 
Maureen Patten (Née Maye) Croydon & Glencorrib (Jun 2022) 

Brian D. Mullin & Sharon Ryan Cloghan’s Hill (Jul 2022) 
Delia Barry (Nee Greaney) Blackrock & Brodella (Aug 2022) 
Mary Cahill, (Nee Warde) Brodella, (Sept 2022) 

Mary Delia Mullin, (Nee Petty) Glencorrib (Sept 2022) 
Vincent Murphy, Woodquay / Wakefield (Oct 2022) 
Patsy Murphy, (Nee Gibsey) Woodpark (Oct 2022)  

Bridget Maguire, Dalgan Road (Oct 2022) 
Pearl Gunning, Shrule (Oct 2022) 
Christopher Kelleghan, Summerhill & Shrule (Oct 2022) 

Ann Hyland, (Nee McSharry) Ballybriskane (Oct 2022) 
Michael Tiernan, Ballindooley & Kilmacduagh (Oct 2022) 
Paschal Mullin, Glencorrib (Oct 2022) 

MOYNE CEMETERY: 

A member of the committee 
will call week commencing 
Monday 7th November, for a 

voluntary donation towards the 
upkeep of Moyne Cemetery. 
Thank you for your support. 

All your loved ones, family, relatives and friends who passed away during the year. 
Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. May the souls of the 

faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen. 
 

HEADFORD BRIDGE CLUB invites all 
Bridge players to join their club at 

Angler's Rest Hotel every Tuesday at 
7.15 p.m.  Ann at 0876007624.  

CROSS 25 CARD GAME commences on 
Monday 7th Nov in Cross Community 
Centre @ 8.30pm. 

CLOUGHANOVER  COMMUNITY 
CENTRE  25 Card Drive every Tuesday 

night at 8.30pm  

REMEMBERING YOUR LOVED 
ONES:  If you’re loved ones from 

the parish are not listed in our 
weekly list and you would like 
them to be remembered, then 

please  086-3782156 or email 
glencorrib2000@gmail.com with 

their details.  
“To be forgotten  

is to die twice” 
 

 

CEMETERY PRAYERS: Weather permitting, we will have the traditional prayers in both our parish 

cemeteries on Sunday 13th November: Moyne Cemetery @ 3pm and in Shrule Cemetery @ 4pm. 

If weather is not suitable, cemetery prayers will be said in Glencorrib and Shrule Church. 
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PLEASE REMEMBER WITH A PRAYER THOSE WHO DIED ON THIS WEEK IN FORMER YEARS 
Surname Christian  Village Date Died Age Cemetery 

Monaghan Mary Tubberkeerane 05/11/1916 86 Shrule 

Tallon Mary Shrule 05/11/1917 72 Shrule 

Biggins Patrick Ballynalty 05/11/1921 58 Killursa 

Langan Martin Shrule 05/11/1928 96 Shrule 

Dooley  Francis Cloonbanane 05/11/1933   Cloughanover 

Grehan Margaret Shrule 05/11/1946 71 Shrule 

Canavan Margaret Glassvalley 05/11/1951 70 Killursa 

Monahan Michael Tubberkeerane 05/11/1969 65 Shrule 

Martyn Mary New Ballynalty 05/11/1970 41 Moyne 

Ruane Delia Ballycurrin 05/11/1991 87 Killursa 

Hennelly Paddy Glencorrib 05/11/1996 81 Killursa 

Reilly Jack Dalgan Park 05/11/1998 78 Shrule 

Biggins Denis Brodella 06/11/1938 61 Shrule 

Keady Patrick Carheen 06/11/1944 85 Shrule 

Greahan Katie Shrule 06/11/1947 64 Shrule 

Carty Patrick Dalgan  06/11/1983 71 Shrule 

McNamara Patricia Rostaff 06/11/1996 58 Moyne 

Sweeney Julia Ballycurrin 07/11/1917 75 Killursa 

Flynn  William Ballynalty 07/11/1923 43 Moyne 

Feeney John Pulbee 07/11/1931 77 Shrule 

Egan Margaret Brodella 07/11/1942 73 Shrule 

Dooley  Patrick Ramolin 07/11/1992 86 Shrule 

Sweeney Cathal Mount Henry 07/11/1994 5 Killursa 

Hyland Margaret (Moggie) Brodella 07/11/2004 93 Shrule 

Keady Patrick Mirehill 07/11/2005 85 Kilmaine 

Flynn Mary Old Ballynalty 08/11/1917 77 Moyne  

Lavelle Patrick Derrymore 08/11/1963 71 Shrule 

Flynn Edward Glassvalley 08/11/1980 50 Killursa 

Davin  John J. Dalgan Road 08/11/1981 75 Shrule 

McCarthy Bernard Dalgan 08/11/1996 33 Shrule 

Morris Brigid Shrule 09/11/1915 70 Shrule 

Carroll Michael Cruchfadha 09/11/1924 82 Shrule 

Mc Donagh John Ballyvoher 09/11/1942 55 Shrule 

Naughton Mary Rostaff 09/11/1944 81 Moyne 

Burke Mary Cloonbanane 09/11/1960 85 Shrule 

Hynes Joseph Cahernabruck 09/11/1960 65 Shrule 

Derrig Mary St. Mary's Road 09/11/1973 52 Shrule 

Eaton Fr. Patrick Glencorrib 09/11/1994 72 Knock 

Conway Mary Hennelly Killiney & Toorard 09/11/2021 77 Moyne 

Connor John Rostaff 10/11/1934   Moyne 

Mc Hugh Michael Cahernabruck 10/11/1934   Shrule 

Duddy Catherine Brodella N. 10/11/1937 59 Shrule 

Conneely Marcus Cruckfada 10/11/1941 77 Shrule 

Gaynard Mary Ballisnahina 10/11/1946   Shrule 

Geraghty Mary Corrinreedra 10/11/1951 75 Killursa 

Biggins John Wallpark 10/11/1969 78 Moyne 

Fitzgerald Brigid Ballycurrin 10/11/1978 92 Shrule 

Dooley Patrick Cullagh 10/11/1979 58 Donaghpatrick 

Nolan Michael Cloonbanane 10/11/1991 90 Shrule 

Moran Paddy Glencorrib 10/11/1994 85 Shrule 

Egan  Sean Shrule 10/11/1999 54 New York 

Naughton Marie Rostaff 10/11/2013 81 Moyne 

Biggins Denis Tubberkeerane 11/11/1937 72 Shrule 

Cunningham Ann Badgerfort 11/11/1971 99 Donaghpatrick 

McDonagh Stephen Ramolin 11/11/1981 91 Shrule 
 

PLEASE REMEMBER WITH A PRAYER THE RECENTLY DECEASED: 

Mabel Quigley, passed away on 9th October 2022.  She 
was the beloved mother of Patrick Quigley, Ramolin, Shrule 
and mother in law to Breda Geraghty. A celebration of 

Mabel's life and burial took place in Oneonta, New York, on 
16th & 17th October.  May get gentle soul rest in peace. RIP 

Jimmy O'Dowd, Manchester and 
formerly of Dalgan.  Husband of Kay O' 
Brien Cahermaculick, brother of John 

O'Dowd Dalgan. Funeral arrangements 
later. RIP 

 

 



MASS CENSUS FOR OCTOBER 2022: 

This table outlines the attendance for weekend Masses in 
Shrule and Glencorrib. Over the coming weeks, the 

attendance record will be discussed both at Parish Pastoral 
Council meetings and Parish Finance Meetings. A number of 
factors will be considered such as the reduction and/or 

changing of Masses over the weekend; the size of the church 
comparative to number attending (Glencorrib 32 seats/5 per 
seat/160 & Shrule 44 seats/ 5 per seat/220); the availability 

and support of relevant volunteers and resources for Masses 
etc. Factors such as Mass anniversaries, parish programs etc 
will also be considered. Numbers attending for the month of 

November will be counted as part of this process.  
MASS CENSUS FOR OCTOBER 2022 

 

SHRULE Oct 
1/2 

Oct 
8/9 

Oct 
15/16 

Oct 
22/23 

Oct 
29/30 

8 pm 82 83 83 96 55 

11 am 72 92 97 95 87 

GLENCORRIB     

6.30 pm 120 45 40 50 47 

9.30 am 45 75 90 70 87 
 

 

 

DO THIS IN MEMORY PROGRAMME: We continue to welcome 

this weekend the children and their families who are preparing for 
the Sacraments of Reconciliation and Holy Communion. Our focus 
this month is on introducing them to the different ways in which 

our parish family remembers and prays for those who have died, 
as well as on the different ways, parishioners are involved in the 
Mass. Many people make the mistake that the priest is the only 

one who does anything at Mass. That is not truth. There are a lot 
of people involved. 

WHO DOES WHAT AT MASS? - At every Mass you will notice that some members of the assembly 
have different jobs. We call these jobs ‘ministries’. Let’s look at some of them: 
 THE SACRISTAN: This is a very important person in church. They makes sure that it is warm and 

welcoming, prepare the altar, lights the candles, puts out the necessary books and things needed for 
the Mass and makes sure that there are enough candles, wine and altar breads for Mass. 

 THE CLEANERS: In most parishes there are people who look after the cleaning of the church. 

 ALTAR SOCIETY: They make sure that there are flowers to decorate the altar.  
 SEASONAL VOLUNTEERS: They may put up the crib at Christmas and decorate the church building 

for special occasions 

 PRIEST: At Mass the priest leads us and encourages us to play our part in the celebration.  
 THE SERVERS: Servers are normally boys and girls who have received their First Communion. Their 

job is to help the priest during Mass. They can carry books, bring water and wine, wash the priest’s 

hands and ring bells. 
 READERS: Even though we sometimes call this person the reader, the proper name is ‘Minister of 

the Word’. The readings of Mass come from the Bible. They are the Word of God and so we can say 

that we hear God speaking to us through the voice of the Minister of the Word. 
 COLLECTORS/USHERS: The people who welcome people to the church, offer them assistance and 

collect our gift of money. 

 MINISTER OF THE EUCHARIST: The person who helps to give out communion at Mass. They 
sometimes bring communion to those who are unable to come to Mass because they are sick. 

 CHOIRS: Many parishes have choirs – groups of people who sing at Mass. Their singing helps the 

whole assembly to pray. We are all encouraged to join with the choir. Some parishes may have 
people who lead the assembly in singing. These are called cantors. 

 

JUST A THOUGHT: ‘One winter’s day a man came upon a small boy sitting and begging on a windswept 

bridge. The boy was shivering from the cold and obviously needed a warm meal. On seeing him the man 
got very angry and prayed to God and said ‘Lord, why don’t you do something about this boy?’    To his 
astonishment the man heard the voice of God speaking to him and replying, ‘I have already done 

something about him.’  This surprised the man so he said, ‘I hope you don’t mind me saying this but 
whatever you did does not seem to be working.’   ‘I agree with you’ replied God. ‘Well what did you do?’ 

demanded the man. ‘I made you.’ came the reply. 
 

A LITTLE HUMOUR: Due to the fuel crisis at the moment, 

Chris Rea has started walking home for Christmas already. 

Time and good friends are two things that 

become more valuable the older you get… 
 

 



EXCITING NEWS FOR SHRULE 

Some exciting news coming from Mayo County Council during the week that a site for the Shrule 
playground has been deemed suitable in 

the lands that we acquired last year 
beside the Shrule Community Sports 

Field. 
Well done to our Development Committee 
along with great help by Cllr Damien Ryan 

and support by Cllr Patsy O'Brien and Cllr 
Michael Burke for making this happen. 

There is a long way to go and a lot of 
work yet to be done but hopefully this is a 
step in the right direction for the future 

development of our lands. 
A SITE has been identified for a new 

playground in Shrule. It is located in the Shrule Community Sportsfield / GAA grounds on the 
Dalgan Road. A progress report on the provision of the playground was requested by Councillor 
Damien Ryan at the monthly Claremorris-Swinford Municipal District meeting.  In a written 

response, he was told a number of sites have been reviewed, each with its own set of constraints. 
It is the opinion of Mayo County Council that the site located within the Shrule Community 

Sportsfield / GAA grounds on the Dalgan Road is the only site which is deliverable.  A design is 
being progressed for this site. Upon completion, funding will be sought through appropriate funding 
streams. No construction can proceed until this funding is secured. 

Councillor Ryan requested a draft plan be presented to members at their December meeting so the 
project can proceed to the planning process and try and bring it to a conclusion. The councillor also 

asked that a pedestrian crossing from the church to the school be looked at. His colleagues 
Councillor Michael Burke and Councillor Patsy O'Brien welcomed that progress is being made on the 
playground plan. 

 

MORE SHRULE NEWS 

Councillor Patsy O'Brien 
has welcomed additional 
funding to tarmac a gravel 

footpath in Shrule.  He said 
that the path, along the 

Dalgan road in the village, 
is very dangerous and 
needs to be tarred. 

He also said that by 
upgrading the 

infrastructure, more people 
and their families will be able to use to road to walk 
to the village as it will be safer.  So good news there 

for Shrule village.  Well done.  

ñTHE OTHER ABBEY PLAYERSò  DRAMA 

GROUP are back with their new comedy 
show, “Wake in the West ” by MJ Ginnelly. 
19th and 20th November. Tickets €10 and 

available from Cong Post Office  094-
9546001. 

*** 
HEADFORD & DISTRICT ASSOCIATION 

will begin fundraising to meet the costs of 
Headford's Christmas Lights, with an event 
at 8.30pm on 12th November, in The Angler's 

Rest, Headford. There'll be music by Padraic 
Mohan and Friends, spot prizes, dancing and 

plenty of fun to be had! Tickets €15 in the 
door, with free raffle entry. 

  

HEADFORD BRIDGE CLUB 
invites all Bridge players to 

join their club at Angler's Rest 
Hotel every Tuesday at 7.15 
p.m.  Ann at 0876007624. 

Would you like to learn? then 
 Marlene O'Connor, a 

wonderful Bridge teacher at 
0871335830. 

COMPUTER TRAINING: Four full-time training places are now 
available on the training course at the Family Research Centre in 

Main street, Ballinrobe.  Learn word processing, spreadsheets, 
database, graphic design, etc.  No previous knowledge required. 
All learning materials are provided including a laptop computer.  

The course is free and a training allowance is payable to those in 
receipt of social welfare.   For more details  (094) 9541214 or 

drop into the South Mayo Family Research Centre, Main Street, 
Ballinrobe. 

 

HEADFORD AREA THEATRICAL SOCIETY, H.A.T.S. are holding a meeting 

for anyone interested in Theatre in the function room of the Anglers Rest 
Hotel on Wednesday 16th November @ 8pm. Up to the early 2000s there 

was a very strong and vibrant theatre scene in Headford and we are reviving 
it again after a 20 year lapse. We are looking for people interested in any 

and all aspects of theatre, full training will be given. At the moment we are 
only accepting people over 18 years of age. Further info  086 866 2126  

 
 



 Don’t marry a nurse. Their 5am alarm disturbs your sleep and then they come home 14 hours 

later too tired to cook dinner or give the kids baths. 
 Don’t marry a nurse. They walk in the door mentally exhausted and sometimes forget to even 

say hello.  
 Don’t marry a nurse. They run out of patience and snap at the slightest question or demand.  

 Don’t marry a nurse. They constantly assess people in public. It can be embarrassing.  
 Don’t marry a nurse. Their stories are not dinner appropriate. If they even talk about work at 

all. 

 Don’t marry a nurse. Your complaints of a sore throat will hardly be heard.  
 Don’t marry a nurse. They spend so much of their energy on their patients that they have 

nothing left to give to you when their shift ends.  
 Don’t marry a nurse. They don’t make you a priority when they agree to work overtime on their 

“days off”.  

 Don’t marry a nurse. They’re so emotionally unstable that sometimes they come home and just 
cry for no reason.  

 Don’t marry a nurse.  
 

 Marry a nurse. They are brave enough to take on any challenge.  
 Marry a nurse. They get up every day to put others first. 
 Marry a nurse. They have the best gut instincts to know when something is wrong.  

 Marry a nurse. They have felt with depths of their hearts unknown to most people.  
 Marry a nurse. They’re always ready to help someone in need.  

 Marry a nurse. They see things that others don’t.  
 Marry a nurse. They give their all and utilize every talent they have.  
 Marry a nurse. They know what it means to sacrifice.  

 Marry a nurse. They were brave enough to embrace a duty that never sleeps.  
 Marry a nurse. They have learned to adjust without complaining.  

 Marry a nurse. They are strong enough to hold back tears until they are alone.  
 Marry a nurse. They never settle for less than they are capable of. 

Their patients always come first. 

 Marry a nurse. They succeed in times of unknown.  
 Marry a nurse. They know the value of life.  

 Marry a nurse. They are the best comforters.  
 Marry a nurse. They know time is precious.  

 Marry a nurse. Those quiet moments truly are sacred.  
 Marry a nurse. Because if you have the chance to marry a nurse 

that means they are trusting you to help them carry a beautiful 

burden that you will never understand.  
 Marry a nurse. Just know they see more in a day than most people 

see in their lifetime. 
Author unknown 

  

 

 

 

 
 



JUST A THOUGHT: 

The clocks went back last weekend. Hope you didn’t find the 
change must trouble. In my youth, we changed from ‘new time’ 

to ‘old time.’ Some parts of the parish remained with ‘old time’ 
through the year, ignoring ‘new time’ as a foolish fad. Less 

sophisticated places referred to the change as ‘Daylight Saving 
Time’ (DST). Starting on April 30, 1916, the German Empire 
(who else!) was the first to introduce DST. Many countries 

followed suit, particularly since the 1970s energy crisis, when 
the conservation of energy became a priority. It’s a priority 

again in our day, thanks to Mr Putin, global warming and a 
variety of other factors. Last weekend marked the official end of 
Summer. On a domestic level, this was signalled by most homes 

turning the heating back on and bedding down for the winter. 
However, things are different this year. Energia, the gas and 

electricity provider in Ireland, has increased electricity rates by 
33% and gas rates by 50%.  The new rates have been effective 
from the beginning of October. In Britain the same story obtains. British Gas says that its 7 million 

customers typically turn on the radiators on the Halloween weekend, but not so this year. We are 
going through the worst cost of living crisis in memory. A BBC survey this week found nine in 10 

people saving money by delaying putting the heating on. We are all encouraged to don extra extra 
jumpers, switch off unnecessary lights, and keep all doors and windows closed.  
I presume you were all asked at some point: “Were you born in a barn?” when we failed to close 

some door or other. The phrase came from a time when everyone had closer ties to the land… 
when during the day farmers left open the barn doors for pasturing livestock. The shifting seasons 

nudge us to remember our roots in nature. That we all spring from this earth and, eventually, that 
we autumn and winter back into it. Earth to earth, ashes to ashes… as the Ash Wednesday prayer 
goes.  Forgetting our reciprocal relations with the earth helps explain how we’ve ended up with our 

homes being kept warm by the fossil-fuelled thinking that we now can’t shake off fast enough. And 
being held to ransom by distant dictators.  We live in the between times. Not sure if we can afford 

the ticket to a sustainable future… only that we can’t afford not to get there. Retrofitting is the 
fancy word for upgrading houses built in the past so they make sense in the future. Insulating 
Ireland… to reduce bills and emissions. But maybe our entire way of thinking needs a retrofit - 

economics, politics, religion, the lot. A different way of thinking which sees how each human life is 
bound up with every other human life… and with the planet we call home. To move from an 

instrumental approach to earth to a relational one. 
‘Brother Sun, Sister Moon’ as Francis of Assisi put it in the 13th century. A century before Francis, 

the German mystic, musician and gardener, Hildegard of Bingen, was on the same page. 
‘Humanity,’ she said, ‘Take a good look at yourself. Inside, you’ve got heaven and earth, and all of 
creation. You’re a world – everything is hidden in you’ We could do worse than retrofit our thinking 

with Hildegard’s ideas of ‘greening’…her nine hundred year old hunch about plants transforming the 
light and warmth of the sun into energy. ‘Gaze at the beauty of the green earth,’ she said, before 

adding, ‘Now… think.’  
 

SOMALIA FAMINE: As we approach Christmas, please spare a thought for the starving people of 
Somalia and the Horn of Africa.  

 Severe drought has forced millions of people across the Horn of Africa to the brink of starvation. 
Your support is urgently needed. 

 The global climate crisis means that countries in the Horn of Africa region are experiencing their 

worst drought in four decades. 
 A fourth consecutive failed rainy season means that some parts of Ethiopia, Kenya and Somalia 

have had no rainfall since 2019. 
 This severe drought has led to widespread livestock deaths, acute food insecurity and a very 

real risk of famine in some places. 

 It is estimated that a person is dying of hunger every 48 seconds across Ethiopia, Kenya and 
Somalia. 

 Small children are going for days without food. They need your help to survive. 
I have worked for Concern in the Horn of Africa region for 11 years. I have never seen so much 

hunger here. For families struggling to feed their children today in parts of Ethiopia, Somalia and 
Kenya, there is not a moment to lose. The response is already six months too slow. We must act 
now.    Amina Abdulla - Regional Director, Concern Worldwide 

 
 



 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BECOME MORE 
INVOLVED IN THE PARISH? If you are 
interested, please call into the sacristy after 

Mass or during parish office opening hours or 
email parishofshrule3@gmail.com  Thank You  
PARISH VOLUNTEERS We are presently 
reorganising some of our teams of Volunteers 
many of which were “scuttled” by Covid. We 

welcome new involvement as well as thanking those faithful 
people who have helped us out over the past two years. Working 

together we can achieve a lot! 

HOMEBOUND & NURSING 

HOME: If you would like the 
priest to call or visit you or a 

family member in the parish or 
at a nursing home, please email 

the parish at 
parishofshrule3@gmail.com 
Please provide name of person, 

contact number and Eircode if 
homebound or name of person 

and nursing home. 
 

AUTUMN DUES ENVELOPES are now 
available at the back of the church for 

those who do not use the envelope system. 
If you are using the envelopes available at 

church, and are planning to apply for 
charity tax rebate, please write your name 
and envelope number on envelope. Thank 

You for Your Continuing Support 

IN NOVEMBER, WE REMEMBER THEM 
They are not gone from us, but gone before us. 

NOVEMBER NOVENA FOR THE HOLY SOULS 
Envelopes are now available in churches for 

November Novena for the Holy Souls. Please return 
envelopes during church collection at weekend and/or 
via post office. Thank you. May the souls of the 

faithful departed rest in peace. Amen.  
 

 

WEEKEND MASS - SCHEDULE REVIEW 
Over the next number of weeks, there will be a count will be taken of numbers 

attending weekend Masses. Currently, there are 4 Masses celebrated at the 
weekend – Saturday vigils 6.30pm Glencorrib and 8pm Shrule and on Sunday 
9:30am Glencorrib and 11am Shrule. It is no longer possible to ignore the low 

attendance at some of the Masses as well as the challenges in getting 
volunteers. Over the next number of weeks there will be a review if this 

number of Mass are any longer necessary. The primary way in which this will 
be explored is gauging the level of attendance at each Mass, and if there are 
sustainable numbers to justify scheduling Mass at that time. This would mean a Mass or Masses no 

longer be scheduled, with relevant Mass intentions transferred to other Masses. 
 

 SHRULE COMMUNITY CENTRE & 

GLENCORRIB KILROE COMMUNITY 

CENTRE CLOTHES BANKS: We 
appreciate you continued support.  

ROISIN NAUGHTON IRISH DANCING CLASSES FOR 

NS CHILDREN resumes every Friday at Glencorrib 
Community Centre from 3.15pm to 4.15pm.  All are 
welcome. For more info  Roisin 087 1133730 

 

 

LIVING WELL is a free online 
group programme delivered  

Day Start Date End Date Start Time End Time 

Friday  4th Nov 9th Dec 10.30am 1pm 
 

over six workshops (2.5 hrs x 6). It is delivered by trained leaders, most of whom are also living 
with a long-term health condition. This free online group programme is aimed to help people 

manage their long-term health conditions and improve their wellbeing.  Anyone with any chronic 
illness such as diabetes, arthritis, COPD, cardiac illness, anxiety, etc. can benefit from these 
workshops. It is delivered on Zoom, once a week, over a 6-week period in a friendly and supportive 

setting. If you or any of your friends or colleagues would like to join any of our courses in October 
& November, you can  0860142675 or email at lgildea@southmayo.com You must register in 

advance as places are limited to 10/12 participants. Please note you do not have to disclose 
your health condition on the programme.  Please contact Liam Gildea on 086 014 2675 or by email 

at lgildea@southmayo.com 
Please see link for more information about the course: www.hse.ie/livingwell 

 

SOCIAL DANCING AT  THE CROSSROADS  COMMUNITY 

CENTRE CONG  every Friday from 9pm to 11.30pm. 
Tea/Coffee served. Admission €10.  
Fri 11th Nov  Sheebeen 

Fri 18th Nov  Carmel McLoughlin 
Fri 25th Nov  Bernie Heaney 

Fri 2nd  Dec  Olivia Douglas 
Fri 9th  Dec  Dermot & Fergal McConnell 

Friday 16th Dec Christmas Party with Carmel McLoughlin 
With lots more to follow in the New Year.  Look forward to 
seeing lots of you there. Further info  087 0916305 

MARKET @ THE PLAZA: 

Come along to Pope Francis Plaza, 
Knock for the Market @ The Plaza 
on the last Sunday of every 

month.  If you would like to take 
part in our market please  

Leonie @ 086-8486924 E-
mail: leoniekilroy@gmail.com 

Follow us on Instagram & 
Facebook @ Knock Market & 
Events. 
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HOMEBOUND & NURSING HOME: If you would like the priest to call or visit you or a family 

member in the parish or at a nursing home, please email the parish at parishofshrule3@gmail.com 
Please provide name of person, contact number and Eircode if homebound or name of person and 

nursing home. Homebound is termed as those who are unable to leave their home – this may be 
permanent or during winter or if they are ill or sick at the moment. Please note it is hoped shortly 

to begin communion for the homebound, where family members and/or neighbours will be invited 
to bring communion to the homebound during the week and/or at weekends. 

 

 

 

NOVEMBER IS HERE AND WE WELCOME IT. 
The Pope’s intention for this month: We pray for 

children who are suffering, especially those who 
are homeless, orphans and victims of war; may 
they be guaranteed access to education and the 

opportunity to experience family affection. 
At Samhain the Celts had harvested the crops 

and they had sufficient food for the long, cold 
Winter. ‘Seven weeks of plenty from November 
to Christmas’ according to folklore. With the 

spread of Christianity in Ireland the Christians 
celebrated their feasts the same time as the 

Celts. Each understood the importance of giving 
thanks for a rich harvest. The Celts embraced 
Christianity gradually.  

This is the reason why the feast of All Saints 
was celebrated on 1st November and All Souls 

on 2nd November.  On the feast of All Saints we 
rejoice with the multitudes who have gone 
before us to heaven, some recognised saints 

and many others who are not. The Church 
always prays for the Dead. This month is 

devoted to the faithful departed. 
Eternal rest grant to them O Lord and let 

perpetual light shin e upon them. May they 

rest in peace. Ame n  

 

  

On All Souls’ night you should sweep the hearth 

stone and keep the fire lit, and put chairs all 
around the fire to let the souls sit on them 

 

QUOTE: Pope Francis when he addressed the youth in one of the 

world youth day in Rio De Janeiro said “when you come into Mass 
we come in broken, alone, shattered like the disciples on the way to 

Emmaus. He meets us on the way. He enlightens us with His word, 
he sets us on fire and we recognize Him in the breaking of bread. 

ST VINCENT DE PAUL 

Please help our local St 
Vincent de Paul conference 

by donating to 
www.svp.ie/stfursaheadford. 
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PARISH NOTES:  

WAYS TO MAKE CONTRIBUTIONS: 
With the resumption of public liturgies, the 

following ways now in place to make 
contributions. These contributions make the 

works been carried out possible. Thank you 
for your continuing support in these 
unfamiliar times.  At weekend Masses, 

Shrule Post Office. Drop off at Parochial 
House (Tuesdays, 10.30 am - 12noon) or 

Curates’ House (Wednesdays, 10.30 am - 
12noon) or Banking Online or Standing 
Order. Details of each church bank account 

have been provided below. 
o Shrule Church:  

Bank: Ulster Bank Ireland DAC 
Account Name:  
Shrule Church Finance Committee:  

IBAN IE10ULSB98525010138070 and 
BIC: ULSBIE2DXXX 

o Glencorrib Church:  
Bank: Ulster Bank Ireland DAC 
Account Name: 

Shrule Glencorrib Church: 
IBAN IE97ULSB98525010138153 and 

BIC: ULSBIE2DXXX 
With banking online please ensure full 
name is given as reference when making 

the standing order or Account transfer, so 
the parish has a record of who has made 

their weekly contribution through each 
bank account. 

 

This is very important for the Charitable Donation Scheme. Thank you for your continuing 
support. Welcome to those Outside of Parish: People outside of the parish are most welcome to 
attend public liturgies in the parish. Please observe guidelines. 

Regarding contributions please continue to support your parish and use your own parish envelopes 
It is standard practice for envelopes to be returned to their respective parishes. 

CHURCH ENVELOPES: In the current environment, the use of the envelopes is essential while the 
regular method of collections during the liturgy is not taking place. The income from these 
envelopes ensures the parish can continue to pay its regular bills and continue with the 

renovations taking place in both churches. Your support and generosity is essential & greatly 
appreciated. Remember it is possible to leave the envelopes in Shrule post office as well as donate 

online. Further information is found on the page attached to the Parish Envelopes 2022.  If you are 
using the envelopes available at church, and are planning to apply for charity tax rebate, please write 
your name and envelope number on envelope. 

PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS: Heavenly Father, we praise you and thank you for all you have done 
for us. We thank you especially for sending your Son, Jesus Christ, to visit and save us. We ask you 
to bless our family and all the people of our parish, especially those who are suffering in any way. 

Encourage those in our parish whom you invite to become priests, religious and permanent 
deacons, and grant them the generosity of mind and heart to follow your call. May they bring good 

news to our world today. We ask this through Jesus Christ, our Lord. Amen. 
SHRULE PARISH is committed to the protection of all children and young people in our Church. 
Please see the notice boards for contact details.  

 

CHY3 TAX REBATE FORMS: Parishioners who have contributed over €250 in any given year over 
the last 4 years will receive a CHY3 form in the post. The CHY3 form covers a 5-year period of 

contributions. You are invited to complete this form if you are a taxpayer and return it. This form 
will allow the parish to benefit from a tax rebate on the total sum paid in any given year. This 
money will go toward the ongoing works currently underway in both churches. Thank you in 

advance for your generous support and for taking time to complete the form. If you have any 
questions, please email the parish: parishofshurle3@gmail.com 
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